HISTORIC PRESERVATION
ANALYST: MIKE REED

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$1,218,120
	
	$956,213
	
	4.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$48,681
	
	($9,327)
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$75,397
	
	$312,803
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$1,343,000
	
	$1,260,000
	
	5.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	10.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	6.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Document Recording Fee, General Fund 

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) 4.0% GWI for 2023; (2) 4.0% GWI for 2024



DESCRIPTION

The Historic Preservation Program is responsible for designating and protecting significant historic resources and archaeological sites in the unincorporated area, and in cities that have preservation services agreements with the County.  Functions include the identification and documentation of historic properties, landmark nominations and protection, review of county projects for compliance with cultural resource protection laws, public information and education related to historic and cultural resources, and management of incentives programs related to historic and cultural resources.  The Historic Preservation Program is funded primarily by a document recording fee surcharge, as authorized by state law.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  RCW 36.22.170] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The Executive Proposed Budget proposes the addition of $365,126 in General Fund revenues for the biennium, to augment Document Recording Fee revenues.  The county’s Office of Economic and Financial Analysis projects various fee revenues including revenue from the Document Recording Fee.  OEFA’s August 2022 forecast for the Document Recording Fee projects a decline in revenue from $1,065,532 for 2021-2022, to $860,163 for 2023-2024, a 19.3 percent decline.  The General Fund increment would be used to augment projected shortfalls in the Document Recording Fee, and provide revenue support for the Historic Preservation Officer.  The Executive's Proposed Budget also proposes adding an archaeologist to respond to King County agency requests for cultural resource reviews associated with construction projects.

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – REQUEST FOR GENERAL FUND SUPPORT

The Historic Preservation budget included support from the General Fund through 2010; in that year, however, General Fund support for the Historic Preservation Program ended.  The Document Recording Fee, authorized by the state legislation in 2005, devoted $1 of the $5 recording fee to be used at the county’s discretion “to promote historical preservation or historical programs…”.  In 2010, the Council established the Historical Preservation and Historical Programs (HPHP) Fund to account for these revenues.  Since 2010, the Historic Preservation Program has been supported primarily by Document Recording Fee revenue deposited in the HPHP fund.  In 2019, the HPHP fund experienced a negative revenue position, and Council approved a General Fund expenditure to respond to the shortfall.  The 2023-2024 Proposed Budget for HPP would authorize a General Fund expenditure for Historic Preservation to augment Document Recording Fee revenue.








